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Final Minutes from Management Conference Meeting #82 Final Minutes
A. Meeting was called to order by Quenton Fontenot, BTNEP MC Chairman, at 9:30am.

B. Management Conference members and guests were welcomed and asked to introduce themselves by stating their name and affiliation. Those who had not checked in at the door where asked to do so.

C. Reading and approval of Minutes for MC Meeting #82 – February 1, 2018. 
David Gisclair motioned to accept the minutes as written.
Mart Black seconded the motion. 
The minutes from the February 1, 2018 meeting were approved unanimously.  

1. PROGRAM ACTIVITIES

A. Susan opened stating that she would give a short summary of programs as well as a quick update on the CCMP, which is almost ready for review. 
· She started by stating that the Tidal Graph Calendars were a great hit, with the only person left to pick them up was Susie with USACE. She noted that 20,000 copies of the tidal calendar were printed for the public. Seth was the project coordinator for the 2019 tidal graph calendars. 
· Another calendar was released with children’s artwork, headed by Kristy. 1,000 of the Estuary Artwork calendars were printed.  More than 400 students provided estuary artwork from grades K-12. In all, both calendars released were great hits. 
· Natalie is working on new publications to show off her work with the Prothonotary warblers. 
· Andrew has been working on behalf of BTNEP to sign a memorandum of understanding with Minnesota and BTNEP to try and stop some of the nutrients from feedlots from getting into the watershed. The goal is to reduce nutrients coming down the Mississippi River. 
· Alma has the Bayou Lafourche Cleanup coming up Saturday, March 10. It is on the front page of the website, and we will be working with a cleanup in Terrebonne Parish later in the year. 
· BTNEP will also be conducting some work in part of the 100th Anniversary of the Migratory Bird Act with the National Park Services. 
· Seth and Matt were hosts to the University of Buffalo last week with a group of twelve students out in the canoes to not only work but to see the estuary. 
· Michael has been moving forward with his partnership with Culture, Recreation, and Tourism, (CRT) down in Grand Isle. He will be removing invasive species in the Grand Isle State Park. 
· Matt represented BTNEP at the ANEP annual meeting. 
· Richard has been working with University of Louisiana at Lafayette on data analysis of bird surveys and bird research information. 
· Susan also recognized Angela Rathle, (NPS) and Joni Tuck, (GLPC) who put together an interesting meeting with Secretary Zinke, Congressman Graves, and Senator Cassidy.
·  Kristy was called upon, stating that the upcoming Bayou Lafourche Paddle Trip is scheduled for April 5-8 and registration should be opening either next week or the week after. Information is on social media; Sponsors are needed. 
· Susan then gave a presentation on how to access the CCMP for review. Log-ins would be received by COB Friday. The CCMP Management Conference review will be followed by a 30-day public review.

2. [bookmark: _GoBack]UPCOMING DATES
A. Next Management Conferences meeting scheduled to be held in the same room, May 3rd, at 9320 AM.
B. Susan asked for the next February meeting to be held a week later due to annual meetings held by CWPPRA with Barataria-Basin. 
C. There is a water quality training DEQ coming up. 
D. World Wetlands Day is tomorrow (February 2) – Jonathon Foret, (SLWDC) will host the event.
E. The Great Backyard Bird Count is on the February 17th.
F. The Louisiana Environmental Education Symposium is going to be in Baton Rouge during the weekend of the February 23rd and 24th.
G. Bayou Terrebonne Cleanup is March 3rd, and the Bayou Lafourche Cleanup will be March 10th.
H. Dean and Susan will be going to the annual EPA workshop in Washington D.C. March 13th-15th.
I. Paddle Bayou Lafourche is April 5th-8th.

3. DISCUSSION ITEMS
A. Ms. Katlyn Bernie, Vice President of Policy and Communications for the Greater New Orleans Inc., gave a presentation on the future of sustainable flood insurance. 
Susan stated that Ms. Bernie was invited as economic growth is included in the CCMP. She also noted that she had seem Ms. Bernie speak about how insurance may affect coastal Louisiana residents.  Bernie gave an introduction and explanation of the company. She explained that GNO Inc.’s flood insurance coalition is a regional economic development group for South East Louisiana. In 2013, when the Bigger Waters Act was being put into law, flood insurance premiums rose significantly due to removal of grandfathering and new, inaccurate maps. The coalition began to lobby for a dial back of this act and to further keep flood insurance affordable. Now, the coalition is putting pressure on the Senate to come to a full reauthorization. Strides have been made to pass reform bills in the Senate to no avail. Bernie went on to list the issues that are keeping the Senate from passing a bill. The first and biggest issue at hand is the desire of some for private markets to serve as safe guards. The supporters of these private markets want no compromise. The second issue is the resolution of the National Flood Insurance Plan’s (NFIP’s) debt held by the US Treasury. The NFIP must currently pay interest on debt ($400 million in premiums paid last year). The third issue is the desire for more funding for mitigation. The fourth is an issue in the claims process after disasters in which firms that deliver adjusting services have immunity from being sued and consequently perform some fraudulent acts. She also mentioned the Cassidy Bill and the Kennedy Bill in the US Senate, both of which allow for affordability program establishment and funding. Continuous coverage language in the private market path was also discussed. Bernie included the challenges involved, including politics and getting the public more involved and educated in the importance of purchasing flood insurance.

B. Mr. Robert Adams, Farm Bureau Agent
Mr. Robert gave a presentation on the key points of purchasing flood insurance in your community. He stated that purchasing insurance from a national company versus a local company like his would be essentially the same. One of the benefits of going local would be local adjusters that could adhere to wind or flood events better. He mentioned that since the Baton Rouge event, there has been a decrease in purchase of flood insurance due to response and small grants by the national government. Mr. Adams offered the benefits and pricing of purchasing more than 80 percent on coverage, especially with the changing of maps in the area. 

C. Ms. Delaina LeBlanc, BTNEP, gave a presentation on shorebird nest and habitat. 
Delaina began by discussing the initiative of the project due to the CPRA restoration project at Caminada Headland was designed to restore and protect the headland beach and interior by creating habitat for beach nesting birds, who are rapidly losing habitat. Construction began in August of 2013, and finished in January of 2015. About six miles of habitat was used for the project. Study plots were set up with the idea that pure sand habitats are thought to leave the birds’ nests more exposed to predators and that a different substrate (a more visually “noisy” substrate) could lower predation rates. The two substrates used were limestone and sandstone, placed linearly and randomly throughout. She described the two-species involved and their nesting behaviors. She mentioned the Wilson’s Plover, a more territorial shorebird, and the Least Tern, a colonial nester and focus of the study. Nests were located, charted, and then relocated to safer areas. Data collected was discussed with limestone being the best option for success, but there being really no significant difference in exposure. 

D. Dr. Benjamin Springgate, LSU Health and Sciences Center 
Dr. Benjamin gave the next presentation. Michael, BTNEP, gave a short introduction stating that BTNEP is collaborating with the Health and Sciences center, helping to lead a project attempting to develop useful tools for community resilience and disaster recovery in the coastal zone and other areas. Dr. Springgate began by stating the National Academy of the Sciences began funding the project last summer to try and promote community resilience, opportunities for the communities to adapt, and better able to withstand future natural events. He explained how reoccurring events could cause constant anxiety and social stress within communities, making them hard to function. They are working with six selected communities stretching from Baton Rouge to coastal parishes, providing training, coalition building, and shared resources to enhance communities’ abilities to work together and eliminate non-physical environmental stressors. He discussed the main project and its different phases. The first of these would be including interviewing individuals across Southeast Louisiana on their perceptions of risks from natural disasters and what makes their communities resilience and what allows both individuals and communities to bounce back. The next phase would be analyzing the information given to assess the resources needed for each community. Phone and computer-based apps would be utilized for those on an individual level support to allow for better stress-management techniques. Dr. Springgate stressed the importance of mental resilience during natural disasters just as much as physical structures and other restoration projects (levees). Providing an example of post-Hurricane Katrina, stating that 40+ percent of the surviving and remaining population experienced some form of depression, anxiety, or PTSD. This, he mentioned, made it much harder for rebuilding and preparing for another disaster. He closed his presentation by offering the option to those present at the meeting for interviews. Dr. Springgate was asked to stay for further interviews.

4. NEW BUSINESS – None

5. ANNOUNCEMENTS
A. Barney Callaghan noted that the Louisiana Wildlife Federation’s Annual Conservation Awards Program was upcoming. He urged BTNEP MC members to think of those colleagues and those that deserve awards attentive at the meeting. He reminded those there that a nomination form would only take about three minutes to fill out.

B. Jonathan Foret announced that the Rougarou Fest is setting a goal over the next five years to become a “zero-waste” event. He hopes that better recycling methods and buying compostable products will lead them to become the first of hopefully many festivals to accomplish this feat.


C. Kristy Monier reminded those present of the remaining 2017 Annual Reports, Tidal Graph Calendars, and Estuary Artworks Calendars at the sign in table. She then went into detail on the Estuary Artworks Calendar program and organization of categories, stating that this past year there were over 400 entries, expecting next year to be more. The 2017 Annual Report was also brought up, with projects in every section of BTNEP involvement. Those present were urged to contact Kristy if interested in receiving any.

D. Doug Jacobson, (EPA) mentioned that there are two NRDA restoration plans out for public comment with very little time left. The first, the Recreational Use Opportunity Plan, would close the following day. It would consist of four projects: one at Elmer’s Island, one to improve fishing piers on Island Road, one to create artificial reefs, and the last to build a science center in Lake Charles. The second plan, the Strategic Restoration Plan for the Barataria Basin Restoration, would close on Monday. It includes sediment diversion, marsh creation, and mid-restoration. Both would be available on the CPA website, CPRA website, or a link on the Deepwater Horizon website. There will also be a second Recreational Use in Nutrient Reduction Plan that will be releasing March 20th. There will be a public meeting for that sometime in late-March or early-April. 

E. Seth Moncrief noted that LDWF was planning a crap trap removal for Terrebonne Parish will be on March 24th. The headquarters will be LUMCON. BTNEP would be participating. 

F. Dr. Gary LaFleur, Nicholls, brought up a few events would be coming up at Nicholls. The first of those being a film “On Our Watch” being premiered in Peltier Hall on March 1st at 6:00 pm. The director will be there. Nicholls will also host an event/picnic at the Chauvin Sculpture Garden for the Blessing of the Fleet on Saturday, April 7th. That will also be the Terrebonne Paddle Trip down Bayou Petite Caillou on April 7th and 8th. 

G. Mirka Zapletal, CWPPRA outreach, brought up Susan’s mention of a conflict this particular year with the CWPPRA Regional Planning Team meetings. The previous day’s meeting dealt with Terrebonne Basin and today’s meeting with Barataria Basin. She stated that these are opportunities for the public or anyone can propose projects for the upcoming PPL, and those will be made available for public comment that can be sent by February 20th. An electronic vote will then happen between agencies and parish officials at the end of February. Further information can be found at lacoast.gov. 

6. ADJOURNED
Quenton Fontenot, MC Chairman, asked for a motion to adjourn. A motion was made by David Gisclair and seconded by Doug Jacobson.  The meeting adjourned.
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